
WAVE NEWSLETTER 
October 2, 2025 

 
Important Dates: 
 

October 
 

02 ~ School and Offices Closed  
10 ~ DolFun Run (Raindate: 10/15) 
16 ~ Kindergarten Field Trip to Gaver Farm 
17 ~ Schools Closed for Students - MSEA Convention/Professional Work Day 
20 ~ Schools and Offices Closed - Diwali 
26 ~ Fall Festival; 3-5pm 
27 ~ Grade 3 Field Trip to Baltimore Museum of Industry (Kidwell, Slattery, Urban) 
28 ~ Grade 3 Field Trip to Baltimore Museum of Industry (Ludwig, Terreri) 
29 ~ Grade 1 Field Trip to Green Meadows 
30 ~ Grade 2 Field Trip to Toby’s Dinner Theatre  
31 ~ End of First Quarter - Schools Dismiss Three Hours Early 
 
On Deck With Your Administrators 
Dear Dayton Oaks Families, 

Research is clear that showing up for school has a huge impact on a student’s academic and 
social success, starting from kindergarten and continuing through high school. Absences can 
be a sign that a student is losing interest in school, struggling with school, or even facing social 
challenges. 
 

●​ Missing 10% (or about 18 days of a school year) can drastically affect a student’s 
academic success. 

●​ By the 6th grade, absenteeism is one of three signs that can indicate if a student is at 
risk for dropping out of high school. 

●​ In the 9th grade, regular and high attendance predicts graduation rates better than 8th 
grade test scores. 

 
Student attendance is a major point of focus for the Maryland State Department of Education 
(MSDE). Starting in the 2023-2024 school year, MSDE lowered the chronic absenteeism rate 
from 20% to 10%, meaning that at 10%, a student should receive support and interventions to 
improve their absenteeism. 
 
Howard County Public School System (HCPSS) believes that attendance is key to student 
success. Maryland's attendance rate represents the average daily attendance rate of students 
in grades 1-12, including special education students. The state's proficient standard for 
attendance rate is 94%, and the advanced standard is 96%." 
 
In support of achieving Exemplary Attendance for all students, we are sharing with you a 
comprehensive approach to attendance supports and interventions.  
 

●​ If a student has missed 5% of their monthly attendance days (as few as 1-2 days a 
month), parents/guardians will receive a Care and Concern Phone Call and letter from 

 



their school. This step will allow staff members to coordinate with families to determine 
how the student can be supported for better attendance. 

●​ If a student has missed 10% of their monthly attendance days (this is defined as chronic 
absenteeism by MSDE), parents/guardians will receive a 10% Chronic Absenteeism 
Attendance Letter. Parents/guardians and students may be scheduled for an attendance 
conference. Other interventions and supports may also be used in an effort to assist the 
student. 

●​ If a student has missed 15% of their monthly attendance days, in addition to the 
interventions and supports at 5% and 10%, these students may require an attendance 
support plan. Students may also be referred to the Central Attendance Team. 

●​ If a student has missed 20% of their monthly attendance days, parents/guardians will 
receive a 20% Emergency Chronic Absenteeism Letter or Habitual Truancy 
Letter. Students may be referred to Project Attend and/or the State’s Attorney’s Office 
for habitual truancy. 

 
With the collaborative effort of HCPSS parents/guardians, staff, and students, we are confident 
that all students can have successful attendance. This will improve student success in school 
and future life. 

Educationally yours, 

Ms. Williams-Kennard, Principal 
Ms. Lorch, Assistant Principal 
 
Counselor’s Corner 
Dear Dayton Oaks Families, 
 
Last Friday, the school counselors hosted the first Mix-It-Up Recess of the school year for 
grades K-5! This event encourages students to step outside their usual recess routines by 
trying new activities and playing with different peers. This month, Mrs. Dix and Mrs. Hannan 
will continue the fun with a Mix-It-Up Lunch being held on Friday, October 24th! During this 
special lunch, students will be invited to sit in freestyle seating instead of their usual 
homerooms. The school counselors have conversation prompts ready to spark connections 
and help students make new friends in their grade.  
 
On October 22nd, DOES will also participate in Unity Day, a national event that promotes 
kindness, acceptance, and inclusion. Through SEL lessons, students will explore the meaning 
of unity and how it strengthens our sense of belonging at school. The Mix It Up Lunch is 
scheduled for the Friday following Unity Day, giving students another opportunity to practice 
these important skills in a fun and supportive way. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to talk with the counselors about your child’s sense of 
belonging at school, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 
 
Stephanie Dix & Alyson Hannan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reminders About Handicapped Parking Spaces 
As our school days become busier, we want to extend a friendly reminder regarding arrival and 
dismissal procedures, in particular, the importance of respecting designated handicapped 
parking spaces. 

Handicapped parking spaces are not just about convenience—they are a lifeline for students, 
staff, and families who need safe and accessible entry to our school. 

Even a quick stop in one of these spots can create real challenges. A child with limited mobility 
may not be able to get out safely, or a community member with a chronic health condition may 
find it difficult to make it safely to the building. 

We know drop-off and pick-up can be hectic, and we truly appreciate everyone’s patience 
during those times. Choosing to leave these spaces available is not only the law, but also a 
thoughtful way to care for and support one another in our community.  This also means 
avoiding stopping behind the spaces in a way that blocks them. 

Thank you for helping us keep Dayton Oaks a safe, inclusive, and welcoming place for all. 
Please also share this reminder with any family members or friends who may be dropping off 
or picking up students. 

Young Author's Contest 2025-2026 
The Howard County Literacy Association invites students in grades 1-5 to submit their 
original poems and/or short stories to the annual writing contest called The Young Authors' 
Contest. Please see the attached Young Authors’ Contest Guidelines (Guidelines) for 
information about the rules and guidelines. All entries must have a completed YAC Cover 
Sheet (cover sheet PDF) sent as a PDF. Submissions may be emailed to Mrs. Hipp 
(jenifer_hipp@hcpss.org) by December 15, 2025. Contact Mrs. Hipp with any questions.  All 
Young Authors’ Contest information can be found on the HCLA website.  
Howard County Literacy Association welcomes parents as members.  Visit the HCLA 
Welcome Page  for information about joining.   

Save the Date - Family Academic Night: Game On! 
Get ready to play, learn, and cheer—because it’s Game On at our Family Academic Night! 
Please save the date for Tuesday, November 18, 2025, from 6:30–7:30 p.m. 

This year’s event is sports-themed and packed with family-friendly, hands-on activities that 
bring our community together for a night of learning and fun. Students and families will have 
the chance to move through engaging stations, tackle academic challenges, and celebrate 
teamwork on and off the “field.” 

To get into the spirit, we encourage everyone to wear their favorite jersey or sports 
shirt—let’s fill the school with team pride! 

Mark your calendars now and stay tuned for more details. We can’t wait to see you there for a 
winning night of learning and laughter! Game On! 

 
 
 
 
 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F1QFAwMBQEw9u6zAXyTMkL0LJXf7QSDE8q%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7C1733edb991744cafe60508ddff690911%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638947548791141564%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mmb59tYTvpNem6xopQI3U%2FgTUJEvaMTOD8IMP0W5XYI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F13ltVgsEY3CEwTGFTSRWtG-CDP6wTxTo0%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7C1733edb991744cafe60508ddff690911%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638947548791189292%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EBUd%2BlcvhHs4xYGyv6qerLh%2BT6SKXkOYr7rwScCOhHY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2Fyoung-authors-contest.html&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7C1733edb991744cafe60508ddff690911%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638947548791221891%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nNJqakheRK4udMKwiFXrxR5yLSAwp3uoQwImi7OGmZI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7C1733edb991744cafe60508ddff690911%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638947548791248852%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kiiAf66r%2FX4roDei7kWolyt%2B4LpvJsnv7m0h3gRoHNI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7C1733edb991744cafe60508ddff690911%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638947548791248852%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kiiAf66r%2FX4roDei7kWolyt%2B4LpvJsnv7m0h3gRoHNI%3D&reserved=0


Flu Clinics 

 
 
 



Orchestra Notes 
Last week, 16 of our talented 4th and 5th graders auditioned for the Howard County Public 
School System’s Gifted and Talented Orchestra. We are so proud of each student for the hard 
work, courage, and dedication it took to prepare for such a competitive audition experience 
alongside over 400 students from across the county. 

We are thrilled to share that six Dayton Oaks students were accepted into the HCPSS GT 
Orchestra this year! This is an outstanding accomplishment, and we couldn’t be prouder of the 
commitment and musicianship these students have demonstrated. 

Congratulations to our honorees: 

1. Juniper Fulton Violin 

2. Aiden Weng Violin 

3. Isla Flack Viola 

4. Ella Jin Viola 

5. Anayah Mathieu Viola 

6. Noah Yoo Viola 

We celebrate every student who auditioned and extend a special bravo to those who will 
represent Dayton Oaks in these prestigious ensembles. Way to go, Dolphins! 🐬✨ 

Free and Reduced Meals - Deadline to Apply is October 31st​
Many families are eligible to participate in the Free and Reduced Price Meals (FARMs) 
Program, which provides children with a wide range of benefits including free or discounted 
college tuition, testing and application fees, program fees and many others. Families are urged 
to check their eligibility and complete a FARMs application as soon as possible. The deadline 
to apply is Friday, October 31st.  Families must submit a new application every school year. 
Details on the Free and Reduced Meals Program, including a link to apply, are available 
online. 
 

NEWS WORTH REPEATING 
 

Hispanic Heritage Month 
Each year, from September 15 through October 15, we proudly celebrate Hispanic Heritage 
Month. This is a special time to honor the rich histories, cultures, and contributions of 
individuals and families whose roots come from Spain, Mexico, the Caribbean, and Central 
and South America. 
 
In addition to engaging in activities and classroom learning that highlight the traditions, stories, 
music, art, and achievements of Hispanic and Latino Americans, families are also encouraged 
to continue the celebration at home by reading books, listening to music, or sharing family 
traditions that connect to Hispanic culture. Together, we can nurture respect, collaboration, and 
belonging for all.  Please find additional information regarding Hispanic Heritage Month here. 
 
 

 

https://www.hcpss.org/food-services/farms/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F172yx0kNvzzqztu8-AaaK6Cao8OMVvTI1%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7C6e31a78df1124b0b693308ddf44f732b%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638935344262926969%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8F6UdxCY2TRwy4AvnPJfY7pOml9zyS2p9%2BHBk8pngmw%3D&reserved=0


Registration for BSAP Saturday Math Academy 
The BSAP Saturday Math Academy fall session is approaching! The program offers an 
in-person enrichment for Howard County Public School System students in all levels of math 
for grades 3-12, based on course availability. Registration will take place online Saturday, 
September 20, 2025 from 9:00 am until capacity is reached. Class space is limited. Families 
can register by accessing the HCPSS Connect WebsiteLinks to an external site. on the 
registration date. Please contact BSAP Supervisor,  Nicole Brown if you have any questions.  
 
For more information, please visit: 
https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2025/09/black-student-achievement-program-bsap-saturda
y-math-academy-fall-2025-program/Links to an external site.​
 
Health Checks 
As the fall season gets underway and many activities move indoors, we often experience an 
increase in the spread of the flu, colds, COVID-19 and other communicable diseases. 

All families, students, staff and visitors should conduct daily health checks prior to entering any 
HCPSS building and/or school bus, and are reminded to stay home if they are experiencing 
symptom(s) associated with any communicable disease. 

Infection control prevents or stops the spread of infections, and may include standard 
precaution methods. Learn more about HCPSS protocols, how these conditions are managed 
at school, and how they can be handled at home. Additional information on keeping students 
healthy is available online. 

Vaccination Clinics 
Due to extenuating circumstances, HCPSS will not offer in-school seasonal flu or COVID 
vaccination clinics this year. Parents/guardians are encouraged to contact their child’s 
pediatrician for vaccination information, or consider accessing vaccinations from local 
pharmacies, urgent care centers, retail stores, etc. Additionally, the Howard County Health 
Department will offer free flu shots at various community events this fall. 
 
Health Room Request 
The health room is seeking donations of small water bottles, individual packages of Goldfish 
crackers, and Clorox wipes.  
 
Change of Address 
Please note that any change of residency must be reported through the Family File within 10 
school days of the move. Current residency documentation must be provided to the school 
each time residency changes.  Please reach out to the front office team with questions or if you 
need assistance with updating your Family File. 

Rodent Control in Schools 
Food is one of the main reasons rodents try to get inside buildings. As such, HCPSS is asking 
families to take several steps to help decrease the likelihood of rodent infestations. Thanks for 
your help to ensure our schools are safe and healthy.​
 
 
 
 

https://www.hcpss.org/connect/
https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2025/09/black-student-achievement-program-bsap-saturday-math-academy-fall-2025-program/
https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2025/09/black-student-achievement-program-bsap-saturday-math-academy-fall-2025-program/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FaMLkBymNZtH-FRFVGQkWlQ~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FemUVlogIWiBQU7VuVCxoNNGvwjGL41HsDEPACtkHeyJ5wgjKGYa1OQZSKIbmGuVa2yd-0luHRjkhzHeInr3kWqIXsTGTPGQ3tDngKZHiEQNURzNpY0grbm3wBfPr8TCLyYDNnf2zkJY51o7KFMNOjA~~&data=05%7C02%7CPatti_Waldman%40hcpss.org%7Ce4b522c817ea4034851508ddf6b78cb3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638937990390338126%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Je9%2F9frfCGr12Zf37B7AxkxWre6Ajg6vVthTjznmj%2FY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2Fmnbn6g96bOsnZhLoPdQQ9A~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FcdJVDOEs0e20H1XVZNy7aKZr6swH6NDBXgzf3B7RCZ3Y7owWtwPOVEODMpUfQc8Le8cSXaZoZkK3RSi4KYo4dlqzs-wiI_O1kola9e8GldwLZFq7JHJzz6a1SzddERst56WZLqKJi23tt47u2JWNhh9TtqzjM-acnIqpp1H7l4E~&data=05%7C02%7CPatti_Waldman%40hcpss.org%7Ce4b522c817ea4034851508ddf6b78cb3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638937990390357334%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KfY40Qb1kDekTV30t7vheL5B1ol6WP86V%2F6jxeZZ%2Bds%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2Fmnbn6g96bOsnZhLoPdQQ9A~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FcdJVDOEs0e20H1XVZNy7aKZr6swH6NDBXgzf3B7RCZ3Y7owWtwPOVEODMpUfQc8Le8cSXaZoZkK3RSi4KYo4dlqzs-wiI_O1kola9e8GldwLZFq7JHJzz6a1SzddERst56WZLqKJi23tt47u2JWNhh9TtqzjM-acnIqpp1H7l4E~&data=05%7C02%7CPatti_Waldman%40hcpss.org%7Ce4b522c817ea4034851508ddf6b78cb3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638937990390357334%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KfY40Qb1kDekTV30t7vheL5B1ol6WP86V%2F6jxeZZ%2Bds%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FIWC5v-Gd1TkbSz7MiM17BQ~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FMARQ2zXPrD6Mu88ulyP7gy1R3AVuQviewUmMayEGUzWK4hRcZxJGgi_gvKjBq5YxqTybb6aVh92XTVlU6j2AHdpRldaykRa3OGjLF_IugbMxVxjZG8GlSB0GWrxgaktDXndKRK5G3STUwsuiPBwcxQ~~&data=05%7C02%7CPatti_Waldman%40hcpss.org%7Ce4b522c817ea4034851508ddf6b78cb3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638937990390373952%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oRIBoFFFZ%2Bo4u1B%2F9d8BuNADQ734yXoHYvI5UymWgYw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FIWC5v-Gd1TkbSz7MiM17BQ~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FMARQ2zXPrD6Mu88ulyP7gy1R3AVuQviewUmMayEGUzWK4hRcZxJGgi_gvKjBq5YxqTybb6aVh92XTVlU6j2AHdpRldaykRa3OGjLF_IugbMxVxjZG8GlSB0GWrxgaktDXndKRK5G3STUwsuiPBwcxQ~~&data=05%7C02%7CPatti_Waldman%40hcpss.org%7Ce4b522c817ea4034851508ddf6b78cb3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638937990390373952%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oRIBoFFFZ%2Bo4u1B%2F9d8BuNADQ734yXoHYvI5UymWgYw%3D&reserved=0
https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2025/08/help-keep-schools-pest-free-this-school-year/


Fall 2025 After-School Classes at Dayton Oaks 
Howard County Recreation & Parks before/after-school classes provide fun, structured, 
educational, and enriching activities for students on site at Dayton Oaks, benefitting both the 
child(ren) and parents! 
  

 Dayton Oaks ES Fall Before & After School Flier (1).pdf
 
Dayton Oaks ES Registration Page 
 
2025 - 2026 School Supply List  
Click HERE to view the school supply list for the 25-26 school year.  
 
The Mental Health Community Action Council 
The Mental Health Community Action Council, a group that works to remove barriers and build 
awareness for mental health support in Howard County has created a back-to-school 
newsletter.  It contains mental health resources, tips to address anxiety and friendship skills, 
information about community events, and more.   
 
MHCAC Fall Newsletter 2025.pdf - 10.7 MB 
https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9435/files/77206873/download 
 
Student Personal Device Policy​
This summer, the Board of Education agreed to continue with the policy that implements strict 
limitations on the personal use of devices by students during the student day. Per the policy, 
students may be in possession of personal devices, but they must be “away and silenced,” 
meaning devices are not able to be seen by either the student or staff member and are set to 
make no noise. Additionally, devices may not be a distraction. Smart watches will be permitted 
to be worn to check time but may not be a distraction. More information about the policy may 
be found on the HCPSS website. 
 
Reminders About Arrival and Dismissal Procedures 
To ensure a smooth and safe arrival and dismissal for our students, please read the 
information below.   

SCHOOL HOURS:  9:15 a.m. – 3:45 p.m. 

ARRIVAL TIMES:  

●​ 9:00 a.m. First bell rings/students may enter the building.  
●​ 9:10 a.m. Second/late bell rings/students should be in the classroom. 

Students should not be dropped off or let out of your vehicle until 9:00 a.m. Supervision 
is not available for students before this time. Before and after care is available through 
Howard County Parks and Recreation as well as other before and after school providers in the 
community. 

All children who are late must be accompanied by a parent and be signed into school in the 
front office. 

DISMISSAL TIMES:  Dismissal begins at 3:45 pm.  

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/186szu8NBN6EbYwAAPacmocF9GyJ7rVbx/view?usp=drive_link
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fanc.apm.activecommunities.com%2Fhowardcounty%2Factivity%2Fsearch%3FonlineSiteId%3D0%26activity_select_param%3D2%26center_ids%3D51%26activity_department_ids%3D3%26viewMode%3Dlist&data=05%7C02%7Cmary_lewis%40hcpss.org%7Ca88e981bb24b4205be1108dd1a135b4f%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638695393462294962%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tz2IQ77IMtTesAqb64AItM0iBVKI6IhGAX9%2BgZL3%2BgY%3D&reserved=0
https://does.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/2025-05/Dayton%20Oaks%20Elementary%20School%20Supply%20list%202025-26%20-%20ES-Menu%20SY25-26.pdf
https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9435/files/77206873/download
https://www.hcpss.org/student-personal-device-use/


If you have to make a change to your student’s dismissal, please send a note and/or email to 
their teacher, and notify the front office.  If you have to make a change during the day, after 
your student has arrived at school, please email your child’s teacher AND email the front office 
staff at: doesfrontoffice@hcpss.org.  No students will be released from the front office for 
early dismissal after 3:30pm.  This will help to ensure the safety of our students and cut 
down on confusion at the end of the day as afternoon dismissal begins.  

Arrival and Dismissal Procedures and Expectations:  Please see the visual below for the 
flow of our car loop.   Below the visual are the expectations and instructions for making arrival 
and dismissal of your student(s) as efficient and safe as possible.  

 

Reminders for arrival and dismissal: 

Use the car loop to drop off students. When you enter the parking lot, you must make the full 
loop around. 

●​ There is NO PASSING in the carpool loop, unless directed by a DOES staff member. 
●​ Never leave a car unattended in the carpool loop/line. 
●​ Pull up as far as possible (to the peninsula sidewalk) before letting your child exit the 

vehicle. Please make sure there are no spaces between cars. 
●​ Children will be let out of the passenger side of the vehicle only. Staff will assist children 

with getting in and out of the car. Parents should NOT get out of the car. 
●​ Do not turn left to enter the bus loop area between 8:45 a.m. and 9:15 a.m. or between 

3:15 p.m. and 3:45 p.m. 
●​ It is extremely unsafe to walk behind or between buses in the bus loop. Take the extra 

minute in line to ensure everyone's safety. 
●​ Parents should avoid parking and walking in unless they have an appointment within the 

building. The car loop area is safer with less pedestrian traffic and fewer cars moving 
within the parking lot. 

●​ If you need to park, you must park in the larger lot by the carpool loop. This is the only 
area with a crosswalk to ensure safety when walking toward the building. 

●​ The parking spots parallel to Ten Oaks Road are designated as Staff Parking during 
arrival and dismissal. Entering or exiting your vehicle is unsafe from these parking 
spaces while traffic from the car loop is flowing. 

●​ All traffic must flow in one direction. 
●​ If you are leaving a parking spot during arrival or dismissal, follow the directions of 

school staff. You may need to wait for cars to continue through the car loop before you 
 

mailto:doesfrontoffice@hcpss.org


are directed to pull out of the lot. The priority is to keep the car loop flowing. 
●​ Please be courteous and respectful to both staff and other families. 

 
Health Room Reminders 
Any medications required during school hours including prescription, “over-the-counter” (OTC) 
and homeopathic/herbal medications require a medication order signed by an approved health 
care provider and are subject to the HCPSS medication policy and procedure. 

Medication form 

●​ Have a student with allergies? Learn more about ordering an epipen and our allergic 
reaction protocols. 

School health room staff administer medications, store medications in the school’s health room 
and keep records of when medications are taken by the student. 

Approved Non-Medications: 
The items below are not considered medications. Students may bring the items to school 
without a medical prescription. Health Services requests that a parent/guardian note 
accompany the item to serve as permission to bring to school. 
 

●​ Sunscreen 
●​ Chapstick 
●​ Hand lotion 
●​ Non-medicated cough drops 
●​ Saline contact solution 

Sunscreen must be supplied by an individual student and is not to be shared with other 
students due to potential allergens and skin reactions.  

Please contact the health room at 410 313-1575 if you have any questions. 
 
Immunization Clinics: 
The  Howard County Health Department is hosting clinics for students that are in need of 
immunizations for the start of the school year. 
Childhood Immunization | Howard County (howardcountymd.gov) 

Attendance/Reporting Student Absences 
Students who are sick and need to stay home will be given an excused absence providing a 
note from the parent/guardian is submitted to the school after the student’s return, indicating 
the date and reason for tardiness or absence from a regular school session. A doctor’s note is 
required in cases of long-term absence or excessive absenteeism due to illness. Please email 
doesabsence@hcpss.org to report your child’s absence. 

If a student needs to stay home for a prolonged period due to illness, the student or a 
parent/guardian can reach out to their teacher(s) for resources students can use at home to 
continue learning once they feel well enough. Additional information on student absences can 
be found online. 

For families requesting local discretionary absences, please complete a Local Discretionary 
Absence Request Form and submit it to the front office at least one week in advance.   

 

https://www.hcpss.org/f/aboutus/physician-medication-form.pdf
https://www.hcpss.org/health/allergies/
https://www.hcpss.org/health/allergies/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.howardcountymd.gov%2Fhealth%2Fchildhood-immunization&data=05%7C02%7CMary_Lewis%40hcpss.org%7Cefb2ddd477344019db3d08dcbdf2aa6e%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638594097137426071%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CralNQ1cdh06zCoIeKL5Rpc%2BZR8YAd05TydvDM5%2Bkp8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:doesabsence@hcpss.org
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F8lP8XFjd-SLlWot1CAn06A~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FVkH9M6-kiYNc_6sNBDVsE0BSXQLZ-USTIJ1zrjb-lMzXiODJAFbtD6GKiGTDfIhce3Zid9gjKRpAhZdUs5zctK3TfB0zEvpHxHniRYh1hH1AsyxzgErCN1GC1se_oXFWL_6-QR9UOhgfNEgt0rk2PqwSrTPeSd_XixEnej4jMzQ~&data=05%7C02%7CPatti_Waldman%40hcpss.org%7Ce4b522c817ea4034851508ddf6b78cb3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638937990390390230%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rnnfBbLvJg4HhrTMs%2FU9PjAenNKUSJ%2FAq2DqdYzG3kg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.hcpss.org/f/schools/absence-request-form.pdf
https://www.hcpss.org/f/schools/absence-request-form.pdf


Community News 
Please visit the HCPSS website Community News and Programs site for upcoming events and 
programs sponsored by non-profit organizations. 
 
PTA NEWSPLASH 
To view this week’s edition of the PTA NewSplash, please click HERE. 
 

 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FWtKuRk1awLCrfzEKjIICIw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRllvuqP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly9jb21tdW5pdHktcHJvZ3JhbXMuaGNwc3Mub3JnL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKY7UqyLVjlm-yCFIXbmlnZWxfbGFyb2NoZUBoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7Cnigel_laroche%40hcpss.org%7Cafb4b74f74244c3ef89808daee832fcc%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638084544450756693%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SfREes7i9aW6evsbicMkaCbcp0VnesNWIWX7%2F7uU5I4%3D&reserved=0
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1fRSRepo4SVnW7B_z_ekROebp2TG2Z64jAshOs8vsLZY/edit?usp=sharing

	Vaccination Clinics 
	Due to extenuating circumstances, HCPSS will not offer in-school seasonal flu or COVID vaccination clinics this year. Parents/guardians are encouraged to contact their child’s pediatrician for vaccination information, or consider accessing vaccinations from local pharmacies, urgent care centers, retail stores, etc. Additionally, the Howard County Health Department will offer free flu shots at various community events this fall. 
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